Governor Andrew Cuomo




January 27, 2014

Executive Chamber

State Capitol

Albany, New York 12224

Dear Governor Cuomo, 

The attached resolution represents healthcare professionals who either live in or work in Schuyler County.  The available evidence of our unique situation of salt caverns under Seneca Lake and questionable integrity of those caverns combined with geographic faults in that area pose too high a risk to this watershed for LPG storage and is therefore a public health risk.  The known risks of industrialization and associated air pollution pose established health risks to our residents related to lung disease and asthma.

The occupational health studies available from other areas suggest that fetal health may also be impaired from the pollution that is inevitable from truck traffic and flare stacks.

The more catastrophic risks that may occur from accidents pose another category of health risks for which we are certainly not prepared, and as we have seen in other areas, preparation may be a false notion.

While at every turn the powers that be have signed off on this project and the Schuyler County Legislature has promoted it, we, as healthcare professionals, must protest the sacrifice of our resident’s health for this project.  Because some of these risks may be not be evident for years, we must rely on data from respected sources on environmental hazards such as pollution. The greater unknowns simply pose too severe a burden and risk for our residents. If the water crises across our country are not enough to exempt Seneca Lake from such a toxic burden, what does it take?

 We will be the ones taking care of our patients in the years to come and therefore cannot stay silent now.

Respectfully submitted,

Healthcare Professionals of Schuyler County

Contact: Paula Fitzsimmons, P.A.  fitzsimmonsp@schuylerhospital.org 

